Abstract Submitted
for the APR17 Meeting of
The American Physical Society

More Gamma-ray Bursts from the Fermi Gamma-ray Burst Mon-
itor MICHAEL BRIGGS, The University of Alabama in Huntsville, THE FERMI
GBM TEAM TEAM — The Fermi Gamma-ray Burst Monitor (GBM) Team has
developed an offline search for weak gamma-ray bursts which were not already de-
tected in-orbit as ”triggers”. This search is ”untargeted”, searching all of the GBM
data without guidance from other observations. The initial version of the search has
been operational from January 2016, finding several likely short GRBs per month
that are posted to a webpage. The GBM individual photon data are binned to vari-
ous timescales, a background model is created and the binned data are searched for
significant signals above the background that are coincident in two or more detec-
tors. The current search has a latency of several days because several steps require
manual intervention. An improved version will be fully automatic so that the la-
tency in detecting candidates will be dominated by the few hours delay in receiving
the data. The new version of the search will also include additional detection algo-
rithms to increase the GRB detection rate and will also detect some long GRBs. We
will report the candidates via the Gamma-ray Coordinates Network (GCN). These
prompt GRB detections and localization should aid multi-messenger observations,
in some cases refining localizations on timescales useful for followup observations.
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